
 
 

 

Announcement on the updated starting date 

for the payment of the share capital return  

 

The société anonyme with the corporate name "PIRAEUS FINANCIAL HOLDINGS S.A." 

(hereinafter referred to as "Company"), further to the announcement on the increase of share 

capital by capitalization of part of the share premium reserve and concurrent reduction of 

share capital by return of cash to shareholders on 30.05.2025, and further to the 

announcement of its updated financial calendar on 06.06.25, informs the investment 

community that the updated starting date for the payment of the capital return 

(€0.29867057per share) is the 11.06.2025 (instead of the 10.06.2025 that was previously 

announced). 

Beneficiaries of capital return are shareholders registered with the DSS records on Wednesday, 

04.06.2025 (record date - date of determination of beneficiaries). 

The payment of capital return to the beneficiaries will be processed through the paying bank 

“PIRAEUS BANK S.A.”, as follows: 

- Through the Participants of the beneficiaries in the Dematerialized Security System 

(D.S.S.) (Banks, custodians and investment firms), according to the ATHEXCSD 

Rulebook and ATHEXCSD’s relevant resolutions. 

- Especially in cases of capital return payment to heirs of deceased beneficiaries, whose 

securities are kept in the Special Account of their Share in the DSS under the 

management of ATHEXCSD, the process will be carried out after the completion of the 

legitimation of their heirs, through "PIRAEUS BANK S.A." branch network for five (5) 

years from the end of this year (namely, until December 31st, 2030).  

For further information, shareholders are requested to directly contact the Company's 

Shareholders’ Registry Department (contact numbers +30 210 3288737, +30 210 3335039 & 

+30 210 3739301).  

 

Athens, 06 June 2025 

 


